
Faith Academy Charter School Board Meeting 

Minutes of Zoom Meeting  
August 24, 2020    6:45pm 
 

 
Members Present:  George Wilhelm, Chairman, Gene Miller, Vice Chairman, Chris Seace, Howard 
Torrence, Janna Griggs, Tim Williams, Secretary 

 
Members Absent:  Liz Morrow 
 

Non-Members Present:  Cory Draughon, Jennifer Alder, Sarah Hensley 
 
Call to Order:  George Wilhelm, Chairman 7:00pm 
 

Chairman Wilhelm discussed having spoken with Andy Frick, owner of the parcel of land on Gardner 
Street that could serve as an easement to the property that we currently have a letter of intent form 
Darren Brown.  It would connect Faith School and Faith Academy should be acquire Faith School at a 

later date.  Mr. Frick also has timber rights to the trees on the Brown property.  Chairman Wilhelm 
informed the Board that Mr. Frick would only do selective harvesting of the trees on the property.  He 
also discussed the possibility of a donation towards the new school.  

 
It was noted with we have not yet applied for a 501C3.  Cory Draughon informed the Board that CSP 
would apply for a 501C3 once the charter is approved.  Mr. Frick may want to make a donation at such 

time. 
 
Cory informed the Board that he had been in contact with Steve Hubrich of Hubrich Construction.  He 

would be taking care of facility needs like zoning, DOT, transportation, traffic impact analysis.  We would 
need some funds soon to get these things started.  Cory is looking at two firms, ACD-American Charter 
Developers and Performance Finances.  We will need funds approaching $50,000.00. 

 
Concerning our interview, Cory informed the Board that the NC Charter School Advisory Board would 
recommend one of three things after our interview- 1) Recommend, 2) Recommend a second interview 

with the State Board or 3) Not recommend 
 
Cory told the Board that there was a possibility that we could use another school’s modular units.  He 

will check on this for us.  Site preparation will begin sometime in September and modular units could be 
moved in then. 
 

There was a question of CSP’s track record with getting charters approved.  CSP have had 7 of 8 schools 
approved with the first interview. 
 
George had questions about the appropriate time to provide a sign announcing Faith Academy to our 

community.  The sign could be placed on our proposed property.  Also, when is the appropriate time to 



announce our Head Administrator, Sarah Hensley and when should we approach churches, civic groups 

and fire departments.  Cory advised that we should wait until after the interview on September 14th. 
 
Cory discussed the format of questioning by the NC Advisor Board.  Jen will send all Board members 

several recorded sessions of previous interviews.  
 
George has questions about retired teachers working for Faith Academy and what their pay would be. 

There are interested retirees.  Cory advised that it would depend on experience and they would at least 
be paid at the state level. 
 

Janna suggested that we might work on a brochure for Faith Academy and that she would be willing to 
work on graphics with Sarah’s input. 
 
Sarah gave the Board her contact numbers and address: 

 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:49pm 

 
Respectively Submitted: 
 

Tim Williams, Secretary 
 
 

 
 


